UCUI

Minutes

March 25, 2013
Members Present:  Julie Borkin, Scott Crabill, Julie Dermidoff, Carolyn O’Mahony, Claudia Grobbel, Cindy Hermsen, Jeff Insko, Robert Jarski, Amanda Nichols Hess, Steve Shablin, and Kana Taku
1. Meeting called to order at 2:05pm.

2. Reviewed March 11, 2013 meeting minutes. 
· Amanda, Claudia moved to approve minutes with minor correction (last name was misspelled).
3. Modern Languages and Literature (Carolyn and Steve S.)
· The review was presented (e.g., history, courses, enrolments, and curriculum). 
· Strengths include an excellent report provided by DMLL. The fact that all members of 2009-2010 STEP class were hired by Fall 2011 demonstrates the great success of this program.

· One of the major concerns is the number of part-time instructors (n = 31, whereas 18 full-time faculty). It is unclear about the current office space for part-time instructors. It may be important to clarify the role or course load of part-time instructors.
· External review also encourages that faculty could publish more in professional journals rather than in conference proceedings.

· It may be meaningful to follow-up an article found by Carolyn, which suggests the alternate models of managing labs including some innovative teaching methods.

· Size of class can be an issue for the upper-level courses. Language lab is available; however, it has a limited time availability (Unfortunately, Kresge library does not have enough space for DMLL to use). It may be a good investment for them to expand the functions of the lab. Lab may help DMLL to facilitate their students to be even more engaged.

· Question may include whether running low enrollment courses is due to sequencing. Another question includes how the students complete their assignment outside of the campus, if they need to record out loud; thus possible alternate recommendation could be licensing for students to use equipment or software at home or on personal computers.
· 32 credits are required at 300, 400 level for French, Japanese, and Spanish major (36 for German).

· In addition, the fact that the Modern Languages hits as above average on NSSE may be due to high disclosure of personal information, that is likely to be encouraged by the program.
· It will be a good idea to invite the new chair, Jennifer Law Sullivan, to our meeting, since the report was from 2009. We may want to discuss if hours, locations, size, or room availability is all appropriate, with her. We would really like to support them (e.g., exploring the possibility of more interdisciplinary approach); thus, we should wait for chair input to clarify recommendations (including strengths of recommendation for increased learning lab capacity).
4. Credit hour definition
· Current policy at OU comes from January, 1974. We are proposing changes to better match the current situation and language.

· It needs to be clarified so that we can put it in catalog, being compliant with Higher Learning Commission, which in turn, should help clarify expectations for students, Michigan Works, and so forth.
· Questions for online courses were raised: Expectations may be different. 

· New policy seems to reduce 10 minutes (i.e., one hour of classroom is counted as 50 minutes: Carnegie credited hours).

· Example from other universities. Some university (e.g., Southern New Hampshire University) has established a competency-based credit, and it is possible to apply that idea to some programs at OU. Credentialing can now happen through competency based (as in CLEP) and it can be a good option for students who do not necessarily want to come to classes but still are able to demonstrate competency; however, this idea may not be good for all programs and branches. It depends on the purposes and how we define “education.” Classroom experience is valuable. For example, the competency-based courses may not be crystal clear with learning outcomes; thus may force students to have to re-take a class they have already taken somewhere else. So, we need to be careful about that.
· At the same time, we don’t have much autonomy, because it’s determined at a state level; so we want to make sure our students can earn credit that is equivalent to any corresponding program (e.g, students who speak a foreign language that we are not offering, such as Polish, may be expected to master three different languages, which may not be fair). 
· In summary, we need to clarify the definitions of credit hours, with possibly a separate policy for online courses. Right now, fully online courses require three face-to-face class meetings. It is not easy to view both type of courses (online or not) in the same way. The current definitions expect student-instructor interaction, and online course can also allow us to do the same-level engagement (interaction, discussion, group work, etc.); however, it can be complicated when it comes to the definitions of credit hours or “face-to-face.”
· “Carnegie-class to hour” should be added in the document (Note with asterisk may be helpful to provide the definitions of Carnegie hour, since the hour is 50 minutes). 
· The current language can cover the online courses; thus, at this point, we do not need to make any other revisions to specify the case of online courses (but maybe later, after discussing with Graduate Council).
5. Mid Semester Evaluation Update

· Fourth draft was reviewed, with the summary of differences between current senate policy and motion.

· Motion that has been proposed suggests that all students in 299 course level or below will receive some kind of notification (satisfactory or unsatisfactory) by the end of the 5th week. There is an option of the 7th week and 300 level courses.
· There is one minor typo (300 course should be written as 299).

· Research shows that early assessment/notification helps students to be successful; however, it is unclear why we need to provide “satisfactory” to all students who do not receive “unsatisfactory.” The answer is so that all students will receive some kind of notification; however, it may be tricky. Our priority is to give the students the most constructive and helpful feedback.

· Some faculty may say that Moodle grade book should be enough. And others may think the “satisfactory” label is misleading (just means it is not yet a crisis). Satisfactory label may create complacency; thus, we may need more discussion.
· There is no rush. It may be a good idea to seek for more feedback from faculty across the campus. It is debatable, because it may be better to have more direct “conversation” or discussion with students, rather than just entering “unsatisfactory” to online system. Students need personal connection to keep a high retention rate, but this is challenging nowadays; thus, we need a constructive support system.

· We may want to suggest that ASH chair, Eddie Cheng, to come to UCUI meeting to further discuss this matter.
Committee adjourned at 3:31pm.  Respectfully Submitted:  Kana Taku 
